[Page 249/17]

Minutes of a meeting of Wysall and Thorpe in the Glebe Parish Council held in the Village Hall, Wysall, Tuesday March 7, 2017 at 7.30pm

Couns. Simon Stephens (Chairman),
David Grenz (vice chairman), Mrs Carolyn Birch,
Helen Lewin,
Vicki Plant,
Stephen Reeds
Lindsay Redfern

Present: The clerk Mike Elliott, PCSO John Heaps and one resident.

-] APOLOGIES There were none
- 2] MINUTES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING HELD ON FEBRUARY 7, 2017 were accepted as circulated and signed by the chairman.
- 3] DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST Coun. Plant in regard to planning application 17/00403

4] CASUAL VACANCY

Mr Stephen Reeds of 4 Tuckwood Court, Wysall was proposed to take one of the two vacancies and the council unanimously approved his appointment. After signing the Declaration of Acceptance of Office form he was welcomed by the chairman as a new member and thanked for his interest.

5) PUBLIC PARTICIPATION, LIMITED TO 15 MINUTES

A resident raised a matter of concern from numerous other residents in regard to worrying incidents in the Little Lincoln area of the village. PCSO Heaps said he was the officer assigned to look after Wysall and said he was aware of some of the concerns that were being expressed. He said he would be happy to follow up any reports that were made to him, saying he would particularly need car numbers. The officer said he could be contacted on 101 extension 8116713 or his mobile 07525 226466 or by email on John.heaps@nottinghamshire.pnn.police.uk

6] CLERK'S REPORT

The WW1 centenary event organisers are asking for parishes to try to include someone in any event they organise who had a relative engaged in that war. Coun. Plant would investigate. The clerk said the mole catcher had worked in the area behind the village hall. The chairman reported that local resident Mr Bob Muston has been in touch again in regard to the drains next to the village hall. Coun. Stephens said Mr Muston had again run continuous flowing water via a hosepipe from the top of the main rain water pipe on the Northern side of Youngs Forge -- adjacent to the footpath and close to MH2 on the council consultants' plan) -- this was again seen to discharge through the chamber inside their gate on Wymeswold Road into the sewer. As a result the council agreed that the proposed work to remedy the drains problem proceed.

7] CORRESPONDENCE

Mike Stanley wrote in regard to pathway weeds at the rear of the Village hall. It was agreed to ask Peter James to look at taking action. Coun. Birch undertook to update a leaflet produced in 2007 giving details of local services available to residents in the Parish. Play area annual report from Streetwise was received and nothing of a major nature was reported, Severn Trent Water wrote in respect of village hall water rates and said a new government ruling meant a reduced water rate was no longer available for community buildings and the water rate for the village hall would go from,£103 51 a year to £407.07p.

8] FINANCE

a] CHEQUES TO PAY were approved as per the circulated list.

250/17]

9] PLANNING MATTERS

RUSHCLIFFE BOROUGH COUNCIL PLANNING APPLICATIONS

17/00403/ful. Mrs Caroline Onions, Town End House, Widmerpool Road, Wysall. Detached garage. Do no object.

17/00260/ful. Mr Mrs Whitehead, Ashgrove, Widmerpool Road, Wysall. Two storey front extension and roof alterations, alterations to rear dormer windows, render finish to dwelling, alterations to fenestration. Do not object.

17/00252/ful. Mr and Mrs Alexander, Silver Birches, Costock Road, Wysall,. Remove existing chimney on side extension, construct two masonry chimneys on side elevation. Do not object.

RUSHCLIFFE BOROUGH COUNCIL PLANNING DECISIONS

There were none

10] VILLAGE HALL, LICENCING AND PLAY AREA

The chairman reported a mistake in the application submitted to Rushcliffe Borough Council meant it had to be repeated. The application would be as the decision taken in December last year ijn that the normal licensed drinks arrangement should be 10am to 11.30pm and for the hall to be emptied by 12 midnight and that on four occasions the bar could operate until 12.30am and the hall be cleared by 1am. The chairman said the public notice could go in the 3W's magazine and Rushcliffe Borough Council would not be charging for the application again. The question of the vice chairman and the need or otherwise for him to declare a personal interest at this point in regard to the application was raised and after discussion Coun. Grenze declared an interest, although he pointed out he did not necessarily feel it was required. The council voted 6-1 to resubmit the original application.

Mr Peter James was to be asked to look at the condition of the grass at the back of the village hall, it being suggested it was long.

The chairman said arrangements had been made for some electrical work including PAT testing as necessary. Coun. Redfern reported she had been in contact with Mrs Pat Roberts who was happy with a suggestion a tribute to her late husband be produced for inclusion in the Three W's magazine. She also welcomed an idea of a memorial to the former chairman in connection in particular to his work for the village hall. Mrs Roberts had agreed to consider taking a place on the parish council at some point in the future.

The wine tasting event held for hall funds had produced a profit of around £230 and had been a big success. A quiz night was planned for March 25.

11] ENVIRONMENTAL MATTERS

Comment was made by Coun. Lewin in regard to the state of part of the Main Street and Keyworth Road from the point of view of the gutters being covered by mud. The clerk was to raise the matter with Notts County Council.

- 12] WEBSITE
 - The chairman said there was nothing new to report on this item.
- 13] CHAIRMAN'S MATTERS Nothing was raised.
- 14] AGENDA ITEMS FOR NEXT MEETING APRIL 4, 2017 No items were put forward.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8.45pm